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Response to Community Comments - August 29 

1. The design of the mesh anchorage has developed so that the touch down locations fall 
in line with precast planter walls and benches. Not only will these elements bring the 
materials of the 3rd Street public realm to the site they will provide greenery where street 
trees cannot be planted due to utility conflicts. The positioning of the benches and walls 
relative to the mesh serve as a barrier between pedestrians and the lower parts of the 
mesh arches. At the east end of the site where a bench is partially located on City of 
Calgary public property as well as at the west end, the benches will be removable. 

2. Climbing will be deterred by transitioning from the larger opening mesh that covers the 
majority of the parkade to a much smaller opening size as you move down toward grade. 
The smaller sized mesh will prohibit mischievous individuals from getting a toehold. 
When pressure from the hand is applied to the mesh, the mesh openings contract and 
as a result, any potential climbers will experience great discomfort. 

3. Fire Department access to the Siamese connection has been further coordinated and no 
longer conflicts with the mesh location. 

4. A Falling Ice and Snow consultation was completed by RWDI, a specialist engineering 
firm that specializes in analyzing risks and finding solutions for the complex factors that 
govern accumulation and release of ice and snow. RWDI’s assessment concluded that 
snow on the mesh will melt and shed as small accumulations that would be considered a 
nuisance and not a hazard. 

5. A change in land use is underway that will permit the parkade height as designed. 
6. Calgary Parking Authority undertook tests of the proposed drive aisle width and parking 

stall dimensions using actual vehicles to ensure that the functionality predicted by the 
computer vehicle turning models was correct and they are satisfied with the design. 

7. Calgary Parking Authority anticipates that the vast majority of the parking at the 9th 
Avenue Parkade will be contract meaning that users will pay for parking on a monthly 
basis. The high proportion of monthly parkers will mean that they will be very familiar 
with the parking experience and the space will not be unfamiliar to its users as 
suggested. 

8. Where feasible some of the Class 2 stalls have been moved closer to 9th Avenue. The 
addition of seating walls and planters to enhance the public realm combined with the 
desire to maintain pedestrian permeability to the interior of the site restricts the number 
of bike racks that can be located adjacent to the sidewalk. 

9. The cycling infrastructure along 9th Avenue will be improved as part of the parkade 
project. This improvement will consist of either a two way cycle track on the north or 
south side of 9th Avenue or the movement of the existing east bound cycle track from 
the sidewalk to the street in front of the parkade. The revised drawings currently reflect 
the extension of the east bound track. 


